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Sept 2009 Issue 
FIRST WORD 
 
It’s hard to believe that we are now on the home stretch for fall as we’re 
in September. If you have not notice driving by any wet areas the 
swamp maples are changing colors. I don’t know about you but I’m not 
ready yet for fall and then winter. Guess it’s time to start to think about 
getting the snowmobiles ready. 
 
For those that support the American Cancer Society I hope you made 
contact with Bentley and Lisa Herget to help out and attend this year's 
Corvettes Conquer Cancer Fundraiser for those that haven’t please 
reconsider. It is for a good cause. 
 
As I write this there are a few of the clubs members enjoying 
themselves at Corvettes at Carlisle. Hope the weather is as good as 
always. Then from there Corvette owners from all of the US and 
Canada will be off to the National Corvette Museum for the 15th 
anniversary. Maybe any members that are attending can supply pictures 
and an article about the event for next month’s newsletter. Joe and Carol 
Michalik along with Claudia and I will be at the museum the day after 
everyone from the anniversary leave, we will be there for the 7th annual 
ZO6 Fest. Look for pictures from that event next month. 
 
September 27th is the Vettes to Vets day.  Our fingers are crossed for 
good weather. Last year it rained cats and dogs but you know there still 
was a great turn out. At the meeting this month Norm Wood will be 
taking a count on those planning on attending and set up a meeting 
place. Folks it would be great if Gate City Corvette Club would have a 
full house meaning all members that are not doing anything special that 
day show their support for those that served our country proudly so that 
we can enjoy the beautiful cars we love so much. With about around 70 
members which is about 35 cars wouldn’t it be great to roll into the 
event with 25 to 30 cars. So what do you say take a few hours out of 
your day and join those of us that have gone to the event for that last 5 
years. It’s  
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Welcome to Gate City’s online newsletter created exclusively for 
Gate City Corvette Club members! 

 
FIRST WORD Continued 
 
great to see the smiles on the men and women’s faces as we drive into the lot. And the only cost is a 
bag full of items such a soap, shampoo, tooth paste etc. things that we all can afford to buy for them so 
if you don’t have the list go to their website www.vettestovets.org and you can print the list from it. 
Take the list to the dollar store you will not believe what size bag full of items you will come out with 
for very little money. And if you can not attend and want to send down items give me a call or email 
and I’ll make arrangements to pick up. 
 
Once again I’ve done some research to look for things going on with GM and Corvette but had not too 
much success, maybe next month. 
 
So for now remember if you have something interesting to write about get it to Dennis Granger and 
he’ll make sure it gets into the newsletter. This is your club and you make it what it is. 
 
The next Meeting is September 11, 2009 at MacMulkin at 7:00 PM 
 
Best Regards, 
 
Dan Fiedler 
President 
 
SECRETARYS REPORT Ruth Wintle 
 

MINUTES OF THE AUGUST ’09 MEETING 
 

President, Dan Fiedler, called the meeting to order at 7:00pm, and began by thanking MacMulkin for 
the use of their facility.   He stated that the meeting would be a brief one as MacMulkin needed to 
close at 8:00pm. 
 
Membership Director, Dennis Granger welcomed Randy and Paula Mandra, our newest members, and 
said that Rob Lemon was attending his second event.  He also reminded members that club clothing 
can be ordered at  Red Brick Clothing in Hudson. 
 
Dan said that the Secretary’s Report could be found in Stress Kracks on the club’s web page and asked 
for motions from the floor.  Jill Dupont made a motion that we accept the Minutes of the Meeting as 
reported in Stress Kracks. Dan Zelonis second the motion and all were in favor. 
 
Lisa Herget gave bottom line figures of the Treasurer’s Report and stated that the entire report could be 
found in the Members Only portion of the Web site.  Michelle Roy made a motion to accept the report 
as published.  Ray Nault second the motion and all were in favor. 
 

 

Joe Michalik, Officer at Large, spoke of various events happening between the August and September 
meetings and also reminded members that Vettes to Vets is coming up September 27th and that it will 
happen one hour earlier this year. 
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Joe and Ray Nault spoke of the Elm Street, Manchester event on September 12th which normally hosts 
700 to 800 cars and vendors.  The beauty of this show is that you can come and go as you please.  
Ray’s brother is securing selected parking for Gate City. 
 
Dan spoke of the cruise to the Tilton Veteran’s Home and said how much the veterans enjoyed seeing 
all the cars and talking with them. 
 
Joe also stated that he and Carol would like a head count on how many members would be at their 
cookout August 23rd. 
 
There was a general discussion on the Monday night cruise to the Bow Tie Shop in Billerica and it was 
agreed that it’s a good night and it shows an on-going restoration of the ’63 split window coupe. 
Jill and Mike suggested that the club take a trip to King Arthur Flour located off Rte. 89 where they 
have baking demonstration and the club (guys and gals) can do some baking.  They said it could be 
great fun.  They were asked to look into it. 
 
Lisa Herget discussed the Corvettes Conquer Cancer dance and said she needs help with ticket sales. 
 
Dan Fiedler won the 50/50 worth $40.00 and donated it back to the club. 
The $30.00 attendance drawing was won by Dennis Granger. 
 
Frank and Marion Saia came in during the meeting as first timers. 
 
There being no further business, Michelle Roy made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Bob Roy 
second the motion.  All were in favor. 
 
Recording Secretary, 
 
Ruth Wintle 
Secretary 
 
ACTIVITIES CORNER Norm Wood 
 
Hey, what happened to summer?  Two months of rain, then two weeks of hot humid weather and now 
cold nights with pleasant days. Fall is here and I dread what is behind it.  In 8 weeks most of us will 
have our Corvettes bundled up and in hibernation for a long and cold winter. 
 
But…first we have a couple of events coming up.  On Saturday September 12 Cruiz’n Times is having 
their annual all vehicle show on Elm Street in Manchester.  There will be between 500 - 700 vehicles 
involved with this show.  A group of club members is planning on attending and if you are interested 
see Ray Nault. 
 
Then on Saturday September 19th is the annual Corvettes Conquer cancer Fundraiser at Boire Airfield 
in Nashua.  Call Lisa or Bentley to get your tickets now!!!  Lisa & Bentley are in need of volunteers to 
help with the cleaning of the hanger, setting up decorations, helping with the auction and penny tables 
and clean-up the next day.  If you can help with any if these projects, please call Lisa & Bentley. This 
is a very worthwhile project that we can all benefit from. I f you have any donations or donated items, 

 

w w w . G a t e C i t y C o r v e t t e C l u b . c o m  Page 3 



get them to Lisa & Bentley as soon as possible. If you can’t attend this function, why not buy some 
tickets as a donation. 
 
On Sunday September 27, 2009 is the annual Vettes to Vets rally. This is a rain or shine event.  Drive 
your car and bring those needed items for our veterans at this hospital.  All proceeds and donations 
benefit the Bedford Veterans Hospital in Bedford, MA.  Let’s show our support for those who have 
sacrificed so much. 
 
Also if the weather is good in the beginning of October maybe we can get a group of members for a 
cruise back to Castle in the Clouds. 
 
I just got back from a very wet Corvettes at Carlisle.  Attendance was down about 50% (in my opinion) 
from past years, not sure if it was the weather, the economy or both. There were many open areas 
where vendors should be and the Midway of Manufactures was about half of years past.  At the 
Adam’s tent we were busy most of the time, which goes to show you that Corvette owners are willing 
to keep their cars looking good no matter what the economy is. 
 
Well let’s see if we can get some cruises in before the cold white stuff begins to fall. 
 
Hope to see you at the next Club meeting on September 11th at MacMulkin Chevrolet at 7:00 PM. 
 
Norm Wood 
Vice President 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
ADVERTISEMENTS  
 
FOR SALE:   
1989-1996 Corvette ZF Transmission (Brand New) and 
now discontinued from GM.  Includes new shifter.  
 
It will cost more to properly rebuild yours! 
 
$1,495.00 
 
Thanks, 
Al Whittier 
603-437-3803 
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Norm’s Detailing 
 Norman Wood 
 George Street 
 Manchester, N.H.   03102 
 603-668-2305  woodnorman@comcast.net
 

We have new products just out: 
Detail Bag 

Waterless Car Wash 
Waterless Car Wash Towels 

Americana Paste Wax 
New Yellow Buffing pad 

New Porter-Cable 7424XP Polisher 
Pro Tire Sponge 

 
Contact Me for All your Product Needs to Keep Your Cars 

Looking Great 
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PUBLISHING INFORMATION 

 
Please help by sharing news about trips you’ve taken, shows you’ve attended, and suggestions for club 
activities, as well as technical advice, cleaning tips, or anything else that you feel would be of interest 
to our members.  The club needs your input! 
 
Letters, articles, notices, and ads are to be received by the newsletter editor by the 30th of each month 
for inclusion in the newsletter.  Classified ads are to be submitted on a monthly basis, and will not be 
carried over to the following month.  Please contact the editor if you know of a business interested in 
purchasing advertising space in the newsletter.  Thank you. 
 

Notice: 
“The General Motors Trademarks are 

used with the required expressed 
written permission of GM.” 

Mail to: Dennis Granger 
  Newsletter Editor 
  dennis@thegrangers.net 
  (603) 759-4384 
 
 
 
CLUB OFFICERS 2008 
 
President.....................................Dan Fiedler  (603) 434-9436  dfeidler@cranshaw.com 
Vice President ............................Norman Wood  (603) 668-2305  woodnorman@comcast.net 
Secretary.....................................Ruth Wintle  (603) 882-1936  meandamos@comcast.net 
Treasurer ....................................Lisa Herget  (978) 597-5772  hergetm@yahoo.com 
Officer-At-Large ........................Joe Michalik  (978) 663-3379  skreemrzr1@comcast.net 
Membership Director .................Dennis Granger  (603) 882-2951  dennis@thegrangers.net 
Immediate Past President ...........Mark Collins  (603) 424-2949  corvettemark@comcast.net 

 

Photo of the Month 

GCCC trophies from the August  MacMulkin show 
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